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Ritsumeikan Asia Pacific University Hosts the 67th Annual National Convention

JBCA’s National Convention for 2007 will be held at Ritsumeikan University Asia Pacific University, Oita, on October 20th (Saturday) and 21st (Sunday), under the leadership of Professor Yokoyama.  At the 66th Convention, we had invited guest speakers from overseas and had an international conference, which was suitable to the activities and name of our association.  With this as a turning point, we wish that an international session will be planned in our annual meeting every year. In order to make our academic activities more active and successful, please send your proposals.  Preparations for the Oita Convention are underway and we welcome any comments and/or suggestions you may have to the headquarters.

The 66th National Convention Ended in Success 
The 66th National Convention was held at Doshisha University on the 14th (Saturday) and the 15th (Sunday) of October under the cooperation of Prof. Naoki Kameda, the program chair, and of Prof. Mitsuo Nakamura, director of JBCA.  Thanks to the charm of Old Capital Kyoto and nice weather, there were a lot of participants at the Convention.  In addition, we had three members of ABC, which is our sister academic association, participate in the program from the United States, Hong Kong, and Singapore for the keynote address and the panel discussion.  Since the discussion among the guests and Professors Norisada and Hayashida under the great chair of Prof. Namamura was so active, the 66th National Convention became a memorable international convention.　Our thanks go to Prof. Norisada, Prof. Hayashida and Prof. Nakamura for their dedicated works to make the Convention successful.
New Board of Directors Inaugurated
In the General Assembly of the 66th National Convention, which was held on October 14, the vote for the New Board was held under the supervision of the election board, and 12 new directors were elected. On the following day, October 15, a meeting of new directors was held and Naoki Kameda was elected as the new Executive Director. As a result of the discussion between the former and the new Executive Directors, which took place afterwards, the decision making of the positions of the new directors was entrusted to the new Executive Director. The following is the result of the election, including the names and the number of votes, and the positions.

	Name
	Votes
	Positions

	Naoki Kameda
	47
	Executive Director

	Mitsuo Nakamura
	41
	Planning Committee (Chair)

	Yojiro I
	39
	Domestic Liaison Committee (Chair)

	Takao Norisada
	38
	International Liaison Committee (Chair)

Liaison Committee of the Academic Assembly of Management Studies

	Koji Tsubaki
	38
	Annual Studies Editorial Committee (Chair)

Liaison Committee of the Union of National Economic Association in Japan

	Yukiko Adachi 
	33
	Liaison Committee of the Union of National Economic Association in Japan

	Kazuyoshi Inazu
	31
	Domestic Liaison Committee

	Nobuo Kamata
	31
	Editorial Committee

	Nobumitsu Takahashi
	30
	Planning Committee

	Naoshi Taguchi
	28
	Editorial Committee

	Kenji Yokoyama 
	28
	International Liaison Committee

	Shun-itsu Nakasako
	27
	Public Relations Committee (Chair)

	Takayoshi Takei
	23
	Runner-up


Mayumi Okamoto: Accounting/General Affairs Committee

Four Regular Directors
Four directors (Yukiko Adachi, Koji Tsubaki, Kenji Yokoyama, and Mitsuo Nakamura) were elected as regular directors.

・A new guideline on member4ship was approved at the General Assembly of the 65th National Convention last year.  In addition to the regular, honorable and supporting membership, two new memberships are approved:  (1) General membership for business people; and (2) graduate student membership for graduate students.  At the 66th National Convention, six new regular members and seven new general members have joined our association.
	Member-ship
	Name
	Affiliation
	Chap-ter

	Regular
	Toyofumi Hiraoka
	Kansai Gaidai University 
	Kan-

sai

	Regular
	Midori Hayashi 
	Otemon Gakuin University
	Kan-

sai

	Regular
	Nobukatsu Nishimura
	Yasuda Women's University
	Kan-

sai

	Regular
	Momotaro Takamori 
	Okayama University
	Kan-

sai

	Regular
	Hideo Terao
	Yokohama College of Commerce
	Kan-

to

	Regular
	Yutaka Tokuda 
	Kansai Gaidai University 
	Kan-

sai

	General
	Toshiko Nishida
	Nishida Office
	Kan-

sai

	General
	Teruo Takano
	None
	Kan-

sai

	General
	Kenji Endo
	Mitsui & Co., Ltd.
	Kan-

to

	General
	Fusao Goda
	NEC Corpora-

tion
	Kan-

to

	General
	Tadatoshi Kurokawa
	None
	Kan-

to

	General
	Akihiro Koga 
	None
	Kan-

to

	General
	Noriyo Otani
	Association for Auto-Control of Distribution
	Kan-

to


Note: The affiliations of the new members are the ones at the time of the general meeting. 
Those who secede

Those who secede reported in the general meeting are as follows:
	Name
	Affiliation
	Chapter

	Satoshi Fujieda
	Aoyama Gakuin University
	Kanto

	Masashi Tsukioka
	
	Kanto

	Hiroshi Uno
	Osaka International University
	Kansai

	Atsuko Tanaka
	Kobe Shoin Women’s Junior College
	Kansai

	Shoichi Yamamoto
	Kyoto University of Foreign Studies
	Kansai

	Noritada Fujimoto
	Kita-kyushu City Board of Education
	Kyushu and Yamaguchi

	Yoshiaki Shinoda
	Waseda University
	Kanto

	Tsuyoshi Iguchi
	Kansai Gaidai University
	Kansai

	Yasuhiro Kashida
	Kansai Gaidai University
	Kansai

	Masashige Yamada
	Japan Transcity Corporation
	Kansai

	Taro Imoto
	
	Kansai

	Eishin Jo
	Tokyo International University
	Kanto

	Koichi Shima
	Tenri University
	Kansai

	Mark R. Freiermuth 
	Aizu University 
	Kanto

	Yasuo Ohara
	St. Andrew's University
	Kansai


JBCA Membership Status as of 2005 and 2006 General Meetings
	As of 2005 Convention
	As of 2006 Convention

	Honorary members
	4
	Honorary members
	4

	Regular  members
	187
	Regular  members
	 180

	Supporting members
	1
	Supporting members
	1

	Initiate members
	8
	Initiate members
	 13

	Total
	 200
	Total
	198

	Resignations
	  8
	Resignations
	  15


Academic Accomplishments for the 2006-2007 academic year
Please fill in the form (a list of your academic accomplishments for the 2005-2006 academic year) already mailed to you and return it to us by May 20 so that we may publish them in our journal.
The 67th Annual Convention “Call for Papers” 

JBCA invites its members to present a paper at the national convention that is scheduled for October 20 (Saturday) and 21 (Sunday) and will be held at Ritsumeikan Asia Pacific University. The deadline for proposal is May 20.

News on international exchange

The 7th ABC (Association for Business Communication) Asia-Pacific Conference was held from March 28 to March 30, 2007, at City University of Hong Kong.  The theme was “Professional Communication:  Globalizing the Local and Localizing the Global.”  From our association (JBCA), 11 members had actively participated in the conference as a keynote speaker and as presenters.  Prof. Hiromitsu Hayashida, who is a member of our association, is the Vice President of the ABC Asia Pacific and was one of the organizers of the Conference.  Other ABC Conferences will be held from May 23 to May 26, 2007 in Istanbul and from October 10 to 12, 2007 in Washington, D. C.  Please refer to http://www.businesscommunication.org
Annual Membership Fee
It became the time to pay the membership fee as usual. Please pay your regular or general membership fee, 7,000 yen, by using the Post Office Giro form you must have received.

Outline of Japan Business Communication Association
Japan Business Communication Association is a well-established academic society with a history of 67 years, and was established as Japan Business English Association. JBCA is a member of both the Union of National Economic Association in Japan and Science Council of Japan. There had been a long discussion concerning the name of our association and by the effort of the board of directors from 2000 to 2002. Thanks to the great efforts by our former Executive Director, Takao Norisada, we renewed our name to Japan Business Communication Association in 2002. We have changed our name in order to further meet the needs of the contemporary era and to improve our academic activities.
Activities of the headquarters: The main activities are to hold a National Convention annually (usually in October), publish an annual report once a year and other printed matters. Our activities solely rely on membership fees, so we ask to all members’ cooperation in this matter.

Becoming a member
According to the previous regulation of our membership, applicants had to be university or college faculty members (full-time or part-time) conducting research into Business English or related fields, and needed recommendations from two regular members.  Graduate students, who enrolled at the doctoral courses, could also apply for membership of the Association, but had to submit a letter of recommendation and an academic evaluation from their supervising professor. In 2006, the regulation of our membership was greatly modified, and general membership and graduate student membership are established in addition to regular membership. At this occasion, it is necessary to reinforce the number of members, activate our organization, and to improve our qualitative activities. Therefore, please recommend anybody, who is interested in our activities and can contribute to JBCA.

Activities of the Regional Chapters: JBCA has three regional local chapters, and each chapter holds two or more conventions each year in addition to the National Convention. Every member of JBCA belongs to the chapter most convenient to their residence.
JBCA Web Sites
The JBCA Web Site is managed by Shun-itsu Nakasako, director of the board and the chair of the Public Relations Committee. You can refer to this newsletter also on our web site. Moreover, details of the research reports of each chapter are available at 

http://bus-com.web.infoseek.co.jp/
JBCA Regional Chapters

Kanto Chapter:

c/o Prof. Hiromitsu Hayashida

Faculty of Commerce

Chuo University

742-1 Higashi-nakano, Hachioji, Tokyo 192-0293 Japan

Phone: 042-674-3649 Fax: 042-674-3651

E-mail: h_hayashida@hotmail.com
Kansai Chapter: 

c/o Prof. Nobumitsu Takahashi

Osaka University of Foreign Studies

8-1-1 Aomadani-higashi, Mino, Osaka 562-8558

Japan

Phone: 072-730-5372 Fax:072-730-5372
E-mail: ntakaha@osaka-gaidai.ac.jp
Kyushu and Yamaguchi Chapter:

c/o Prof. Kenji Yokoyama 

College of Asia Pacific Management

Ritsumeikan Asia Pacific University

1-1 Jumonji-hara, Beppu, Oita 874-8577 Japan

Phone: 0977-78-1019 Fax: 0977-78-1001 

E-mail: yokoyama@apu.ac.jp
Note: The expiration of terms of local chapter presidents depends on each chapter’s rules and agreements. Contact names and addresses are current as of this newsletter’s publication.
Request to Members

Any change to your mailing address or workplace should be sent to either JBCA headquarters or to Mayumi Okamoto, Accounting/General Affairs Committee. To submit such changes by email, please include the subject: “Registration information change.”

Headquarters

Japan Business Communication Association

c/o Prof. Naoki Kameda

Faculty of Commerce

Doshisha University

Karasuma, Higashi-iru

Imadegawa, Kamigyo-ku, Kyoto 602-8580

Japan

Phone: 075-251-3665 Fax: 075-251-3061

E-mail: nkameda@mail.doshisha.ac.jp
Headquarters secretariat

Prof. Mayumi Okamoto
Accounting/General Affairs Committee of

Japan Business Communication Association

c/o Prof. Mitsuo Nakamura

Faculty of Commerce

Kansai University

3-3-35 Yamatecho, Suita 564-8680

Japan

E-mail: okageha@iris.eonet.ne.jp
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